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The Trustee 

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself 
to you as your new SLTA President. I am the SLTA 
representative from Lakeland Region. I have served and 
continue to serve as the Board Chair of Hafford      
Library, the Vice Chair of Lakeland Region, and the 
SLTA representative for Lakeland.  I have also served 
as Vice Chair of the SLTA. I welcome the opportunity to 
act on behalf of Saskatchewan libraries and continue 
the good works of my predecessors. 

Traditionally President's messages have focused on the 
good works libraries do and their value to the people of 
Saskatchewan. As library trustees, and library         
supporters, we know the value of libraries. I would like 
to take a slightly different tack for my maiden message 
and speak of the work that the SLTA is doing on behalf 
of libraries in the province. 

Our primary mandate has always been to advocate for 
libraries in Saskatchewan and make an already admirable 
system better. To that end, we prepare a brief and 
present it to the Minister of Education annually. In the 
brief we outline trends and issues in libraries that we 
feel he/she needs to be aware. While the governments, 
past and present, have always been supportive of       
libraries, we take the opportunity to remind the      
Minister of the importance of adequately funding our 
library system so that we can continue our record of 
excellence. As a point of interest, we are the only     
organization that is accorded the privilege of presenting 
a brief to the Minister on behalf of regional library 
districts so the Brief to the Minister is an important 
part of our advocacy efforts.  

To raise the profile of libraries in Saskatchewan, we are 
currently developing, a public relations campaign. We 
have hired a consultant, Eric Bell who has been tasked 
with developing positive messages about Saskatchewan 
libraries and delivering those messages to stakeholders 
in the province. The intent is to raise awareness of the 
value of public libraries to the people of Saskatchewan. 

We are also involved in efforts to improve the        
governance of Saskatchewan libraries. A committee was 
struck under the auspices of Provincial Library to     

develop a package of materials for 
new and existing members. Those 
materials for the most part are 
ready for use and are available on 
the SLTA website. Please take time 
to have a look. There is a wealth of          
information available on a variety 
of topics. Feel free to take and use 
what you want. 

As an adjunct to that, the SLTA 
will be holding three regional     
meetings in the coming year to 
make each region and municipal 
jurisdiction aware of what material 
is available and how those materials 
might be used to improve          
governance in their jurisdiction. 
The plan is that attendees will then return to their      
jurisdictions and hold regional workshops to improve 
governance of the individual boards. 

The SLTA is a strong and vital member of the library 
community. We truly do work on your behalf. However, 
the SLTA cannot and should not be the only advocacy 
organization in Saskatchewan. Each board trustee, each 
library board and each library patron has a role to play.  
Respectfully, I would ask each of you to take every    
opportunity to promote and raise the profile of         
Saskatchewan libraries. It may be something as simple as 
speaking to new community members about the services 
that are available at your branch; it may be speaking to 
your MLA about the necessity of adequately financing 
libraries; it may be making municipal members aware of 
what libraries do in your community; it may be writing 
letters to government officials. Anything that raises 
awareness of libraries in Saskatchewan is a benefit. If 
we are to grow and prosper, people in Saskatchewan need 
to be aware of the services that are available to them AT 
NO COST.   

With the cooperation of all, we can improve our libraries. 
I look forward to working with you all to achieve this end. 

President Dennis Taylor (Lakeland Library Region) 

Library Promotion 
Our Communications Consultant, 
Eric Bell, is currently creating a 
special advocacy section of the 
SLTA website. The section will 
include a guide on how to advocate 
for your libraryñincluding how to 
identify your libraryõs key message, ways to get those messages across 
and how to deal with local media. Promotional materials are also in the 
works and will be housed on the website for members to print and use 
in their libraries. The information will be available on the website in 
June. As well, a logoñaboveñhas been created. 

In the coming year, Eric will be coordinating promotion campaigns with 
members which will include a letter writing campaign and a library 
success story campaign. 

Eric has created a Twitter account to better connect with the public 
and local politicians. Please follow us at @yourSLTA. 

We are always looking for 
library success stories! 

 
Do you have a great story 
about some way your library 
has affected a patronõs 

future, a service or resource 
that has really made a 

difference, or friendly helpñ
just when it was needed the 

most. 
 

If you do and you would like 
to share, please email 
njk@sasktel.net. 



 

The SLTA AGM was held on Saturday, May 9th at the Doubletree by Hilton 
Inn in Reginañduring the SLA Conference. Interim Vice-President Lorna 
Black (PNLS) chaired the meeting. 

Dennis Taylor (Wapiti) was elected President, and Interim Vice-President 
Lorna Black (PNLS) was elected Vice-President. Donna Hartley (Southeast) 
will continue as Treasurer and Executive Director Nancy Kennedy has been        
reappointed Secretary.  

Minutes of the AGM and annual report featuring the Presidentõs Message, 
regional reports, reports from the Provincial Library & Literacy Office and 
Multitype Library Board, the 2014 financial review, and the 2015 budget can 
be found on the SLTA websiteñwww.slta.ca.  

At the conference, SLTA presented its 2015 Honourary Life Membership 
Award to Past SLTA President Gerald Kleisinger (RPL). Please see page four 
for the story. 

SLTA also presented two trustee educational sessions at the conference. For 
the full stories please see the following page.  

SLTA had a display booth at the conference where copies of òA Book in     
Every Handó were available. As well, there was the opportunity to enter a 
prize draw for a Kobo eReader and case. Dr. Jean McKendry from Chinook 
was the winner of the reader. 

The SLTA acknowledges and appreciates the efforts by the Saskatchewan 
Library Association in organizing the conference. It is a commendable event. 
SLTA is pleased to be a partner with them in its planning. 

Highlights from the AGM and SLA Conference 
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SLTA Exhibitorõs 
Booth 

Exhibitorõs Hall 

SLTA Door Prize     
winner Dr. Jean 
McKendry, Chinook 

SLA Registration 
Table 

Banquet       
Entertainment 

Mr. Marchuk brings 
greetings at the 
banquet 

Banquet 

Presentation of 
SLTA Life     
Member Award 

SLTA 2015 AGM 



 

This session was facilitated by 
Donna Challis, former Director 
for Lakeland Library Region.  

Donna presented on the needñ
which is on the riseñfor       
understanding parliamentary 
procedures and board skills. 
Through her presentation,       
attendees gained an increased          
understanding of parliamentary        
procedures. 

The SLTA would like to        
express their gratitude to     
Donna for her informative     
session, her time, and her    
effort. 

To see Donnaõs presentation, visit the SLTA websiteñwww.slta.ca. 

 

Raising the Bar on Parliamentary Procedures and 
Board Skills 

Fundraising for Small Organizations 

This session was facilitated by Karen 
Dackiw. Karen came to us from the   
Regina Humane Society where she is 
the Director of Development. 

Through her presentation, attendees 
learned that it is possible to raise funds 
in a small environment. Karen focused on 
how libraries can compete with large 
and sophisticated fundraising            
orientated charities. The session       
provided practical and cost-effective 
tactics and strategies to boost       
fundraising programs.             

SLTA would like to express their     
gratitude to Karen for her informative 

session, her time, and her effort. 

To see Karenõs presentation, visit the SLTA websiteñwww.slta.ca. 
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A Guide to Saskatchewan Public Library  

Governance 

 

Public Library Boards in Saskatchewan 
now have access to training and development material designed for the 
Saskatchewan context, reflecting our legislative framework and unique 
public library environment. The Trustee Development Committee was 
pleased to host a poster session where trustees could learn about the 
modules and see how the SLTA is working in conjunction with library         
systems to find ways to deliver this material province-wide. For more   
information see http://slta.ca/trustee-development/in-a-nutshell. 


